
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Conservation and Development Director, or designee, to
execute a contract amendment with Dudek, Inc., to extend the term from August 18, 2016
through August 18, 2017, to provide continued service to complete the environmental
impact report (EIR) for the Byron Airport General Plan Amendment (GPA), with no change
to the payment limit of $180,545. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
The environmental review for the Byron Airport GPA is 100% funded from the Mariposa
Energy Project Community Benefits Fund. 

BACKGROUND: 
On August 18, 2015, the Board of Supervisors authorized the Department of Conservation
and Development (DCD) to contract with Dudek to prepare an EIR for the Byron Airport
GPA. While preparing the technical studies and project description for the EIR, Dudek staff
identified that the Airport Land Use Compatibility Plan (ALUCP) for Byron Airport is
dated and unnecessarily limits Byron Airport's development potential. Staff of DCD, Public
Works - Airports, and Dudek discussed the issue and concluded that the best course of
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action would be to amend the scope of the existing contract to include updating the ALUCP
and conducting the necessary environmental review. On July 20, 2016, the Airport
Committee considered the issue and instructed staff to amend the contract as such.
However, there was not enough time to prepare the new scope of work and contract
amendment before the contract's expiration. Therefore, staff recommends that the Board
extend the existing contract with the understanding that an amendment to the scope and
payment limit will soon follow. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If the contract with Dudek is not amended, then it will expire on August 18, 2016, with
the EIR being incomplete. The project cannot proceed without a complete environmental
review.
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